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Conclusions of the panel discussion on the work of the Commission for the monitoring of operation of competent authorities in investigating cases of threats and violence against journalists, murders of journalists and attacks on media property 
EU Info Centre, 19 May, 10 a.m. – 1 p.m.

· The national interest is to fully clarify all attacks on journalists and their property in Montenegro, primarily those the Commission identified as priorities.
· The Commission set up by the Government to monitor investigations of attacks on journalists at the end of its two-year-long mandate unfortunately did not achieve its primary task - to review conduct of investigations declared as priorities, provide a comprehensive opinion on the shortcomings in those investigations and recommend ways to improve investigations.
· There is an agreement to establish new commission, which would be provided conditions needed for its effective work. There was divided opinion on whether the new commission should be established by the Montenegrin Parliament, providing it with utmost legitimacy or again by the Government.
· The new commission should be composed of independent experts not employed in state bodies, but who would closely cooperate with them. The alternative is to include an equal number of representatives of state bodies, on the one hand, and the media and NGOs on the other hand. Anyhow, the commission should include experts.
· When selecting members of the new Commission a conflict of interest on a personal level must be avoided, particularly in reviewing one’s own competences - in the case members of the Committee are representatives of state authority.
· The commission should lay down detailed rules providing for regular communication within its working groups, as well as within the Commission.
· All members of the Commission must be provided unrestricted access to all information related to complete case files in relation to cases under review, which are in the possession of the Police Directorate, State Prosecutor’s Office and National Security Agency.
· A reward for information that could lead to clarification of the most difficult cases should be announced in the amount that the state can pay.
·  The Commission should periodically report to the public on the results of its work.
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